
   
 

            
 
 
Walworth Community Council 

 
Date:   Wednesday,March 26 2008 

   Time:   7.00 PM 
   Place:  Aylesbury Day Centre, Bradenham Close, Off Albany Road, 

   Walworth, SE17 2QB  (see map page 2) 
 
1.  Introductions and welcome         (7.00pm) 
2.  Apologies 
3. Disclosure of Members’ interests and dispensations 
4. Items of business that the Chair deems urgent  
5. Chair’s announcements:  
6. Minutes to be agreed from the previous main meeting and matters arising:  
7. Deputations (if any)          (7.10pm) 
8. Aylesbury Area - Regeneration – Martin Smith/Adeola Dada    (7.20pm) 
9. Aylesbury Area Action Plan – Annabel Sidney/Tim Cutts    (7.10pm) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

TEA BREAK, STALLS & WORKSHOPS              (7.50pm)
 

Meet your Councillors, Council and police officers over a hot drink and a biscuits.  Visit
stalls/displays for Elephant & Castle Enterprise Quarter SPD, Walworth Road SPD, Stead
Street, Cleaner Greener Safer, Faraday School plans and the Friends of Nursery Road and
make sure your opinion is heard. 

10. Elephant & Castle redevelopment – Jon Abbott      (8.10pm) 
11. Stead Street redevelopment – Jon Abbott      (8.25pm) 
12. Cleaner Greener Safer: successful projects - Tracy Dickinson/Max Houseago (8.40pm) 
13. Police and Community Wardens – update      (8.40pm) 
14. Consultation on rebuild of Faraday School – Sam Fowler    (8.50pm) 
 
Public Question Time           (9.00 pm) 
Residents are invited to ask questions on topics not on this agenda; please complete the form on 
page 5 of this agenda and there are additional forms at the back of the hall. 
 
Member Decisions           (9.10 pm) 

 Members will make a reappointment to the Governing body of St Paul’s C of E Primary Schools and 
decide on the provision of a disabled person’s parking place in Crampton Street, SE17. 

  
Chairs Closing remarks (9.15pm) 
 
 
 
 



Scheduled meetings – all starting at 7pm: 
 

Meetings currently scheduled  Venues  
Tuesday April 1 2008 - Planning Aylesbury Day Centre 
Tuesday April 29 – Planning 
 

Aylesbury Day Centre 

Wednesday May 7 2008 – Main meeting 
 

To be arranged 

Wednesday June 4 – Planning 
 

Aylesbury Day Centre 

 
MAP SHOWING LOCATION OF THIS COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
ADDITIONAL INFORMATION 
 
Walworth Community Council Membership  
Councillor Abdul Mohamed Chair     Councillor Lorraine Lauder Vice-Chair    
Councillor Paul Bates     Councillor James Gurling 
Councillor Jelil Ladipo     Councillor Kirsty McNeil 
Councillor Caroline Pidgeon    Councillor Jane Salmon 
Councillor Martin Seaton 
 
Carers’ Allowances 
If you are a Southwark resident and have paid someone to look after your children, or an elderly 
dependant or a dependant with disabilities, so that you can attend this meeting, you may claim an 
allowance from the Council.  Please collect a claim form from the clerk at the meeting. 
 
Deputations  
For information on deputations please ask the clerk for the relevant hand-out. 
 
Exclusion of Press and Public  
The following motion should be moved, seconded and approved if the Community Council wishes to 
exclude the press and public to deal with reports revealing exempt information. 
 
“That the public be excluded from the meeting for the following items of business on the grounds 
that they involve the likely disclosure of information as defined in paragraphs 1-15, Access to 
Information Procedure Rules of the Constitution.” 
 
Transport Assistance for Disabled Members of the Public  
Members of the public with a disability who wish to attend Community Council meetings and who 
require transport assistance in order to access the meeting, are requested to call the meeting clerk 
at the number below to give his/her contact and address details. The clerk will arrange for a driver 
to collect the person and provide return transport after the meeting. There will be no charge to the 
person collected. Please note that it is necessary to call the clerk as far in advance as possible, at 
least three working days before the meeting. 
 
Wheelchair access 
Wheelchair access to the venue is via the main entrance. 
For further information, please contact the Walworth Community Council clerk: 
 

Caroline Chalklin 
  Phone: 0207 525 7385  E-mail: caroline.chalklin@southwark.gov.uk 
  Council Website: www.southwark.gov.uk
 
For a large print copy, please contact 020 7525 7385 
 
Language Needs  
 
If you want information on the Community Councils translated into your language please telephone 
020 7525 57385.  To inform us of any special needs or requirements, such as transport or 
signer/interpreter, please telephone 020 7525 7385. 
 
 

http://www.southwark.gov.uk/


 
 
 

 
            Bengali 
 
Kendi dilinizde Toplum meclisleri hakkønda bilgi almak için 020 7525 7514’nolu 
telefonu arayønøz. 
Özel gereksinimlerinizi bize bildirmek için 020 7525 7514’nolu telefonu çeviriniz. 

Turkish 
 
Haddii aad doonayso warbixin ku saabsan qoraalka Kawnsalkada Bulshada oo ku 
turjuman af Soomaali fadlan tilifoon u dir 020 7525 7514 
Si aad noogu sheegto haddii aad leedahay baahi gaar ama wax gooni kuu ah sida 
gaadiid, af celiyaha dadka indha la’ fadlan tilifooni 020 7525 7514    Somali 
 

  Chinese 
 
Se voce quiser informações nos conselhos comunitários traduzidas em sua língua por favor ligue 
para 020 7525 7514 
Para-nos informar de quaisquer necessidades especiais ou requisitos , tipo trasporte, 
linguagem dos sinais/ intérprete, por favor ligue para 020 7525 7514.    Portuguese 
 
Si vous désirer avoir l'information sur les Conseils de la Communauté (Community Councils) 
traduite en votre langue téléphonez SVP au 020 7525 7514  
Pour nous informer de tout besoin ou condition spéciale, telles que le transport ou le signataire / 
interprète, téléphonez SVP au 020 7525 7514       French 
 
Si precisa información sobre los departamentos sociales (Community Councils) 
traducida a su idioma, por favor llame al número de teléfono 020 7525 7514 
Si tiene necesidades o requisitos específicos, como es transporte especial o un 
intérprete, por favor llame al número de teléfono 020 7525 7514    Spanish 
 
Lati bẽre fun itumọ irohin nipa Council agbegbe re (Community Council) ni ede abini rẹ, jọwọ pe 
telifoonu 020 7525 7514. 
Lati jẹ ki a mọ nipa iranlọwọ tabi idi pato, gẹgẹbi ọkọ (mọto) tabi olutumọ, jọwọ pe telifoonu 020 
7525 7514. 

      
 

            Yoruba 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Walworth Community Council 
Wednesday March 26th 2008 

 
Record for the Minutes 

 
 

Your name: 
 
Your mailing address: 
 
 
 
I said: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Please record this in the minutes with/without my name. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Please give this to Forid Ahmed or the Clerk.   
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Walworth Community Council 
 

Main Meeting 
 

Draft Minutes of the meeting of Walworth Community Council  
subject to approval at the next meeting 

Wednesday February 13 2008  
Aylesbury Day Centre, Bradenham Close, Walworth SE17 2QB 

 
Please note all text in italics is an addition to the minutes after the meeting. 

 
 
 
Present 
Councillors: Abdul Mohamed (Chair), Lorraine Lauder (Vice-Chair), Paul Bates, James Gurling, Jelil 

Ladipo, Caroline Pidgeon, Martin Seaton and Jane Salmon 
 
The meeting opened at 7.10pm. 
 
1.  Apologies  

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor McNeill and Forid Ahmed (CIDU). 
 

3.  Notification of any items the Chair deems urgent  
 None were notified. 
 
4. Disclosure of Members’ interests and dispensations  
 None made. 
 
5. Chair’s announcements: 
 

� Item 8: Stead Street redevelopment would be taken after item 15. 
� There is a display of the ‘Streets for People’ scheme at Salisbury Row at the back. 

 
6. Confirmation of minutes from the last main meeting  

RESOLVED: That the minutes of the Main meeting held on November 7 2007 be 
approved as an accurate record of the meeting. 

 
7. Deputations 

No deputation requests had been lodged. 
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8. Stead Street redevelopment:  
 Jon Abbott informed the Community Council that the purpose of the redevelopment is to 

provide housing for displaced Heygate residents.  Partnerships have been formed between 
the Council, and Guinness and Wandle Housing Associations; efforts are being made to 
manage the development sensitively and to mitigate the effects on the local area.  Plans will 
be brought to the March meeting of the Community Council for display to residents, and the 
meeting will be part of the consultation.  Part of the difficulty is that the Council does not own 
all the land needed for the development.  Alternative retail space may need to be planned. 

� Mr Dennison, of the Friends of Nursery Road, asked if the planning application for 
Crown Terrace would be submitted separately from the Stead Street application.  Jon 
said that this was possible, but the whole scheme will be displayed, including Crown 
Street. 

� Councillor Lauder said that market traders’ large vehicles needed to be parked in the 
car park that would disappear under the development plans.  Jon said that there was 
plenty of street parking and there are other alternatives. 

� Mr Crawford asked if the Elephant & Castle Trust existed?  Jon said he would arrange 
for details of the Trust to be made available.   Action: John Abbott 

� Mr Beadell said that the exhibition of models of the new buildings for Nursery Road 
and accompanying questionnaires were not a proper consultation, more a road show.  
Jon said that he could circulate the outputs of the four years of consultation, which had 
been funded without any subsidy from the Housing Corporation.  Residents should 
note that the provision of homes for sale would fund the provision of social housing. 

� Mr Beadell said he wanted the times and dates of consultation events etc.  Jon said 
that the Major Projects Team would carry out the 100-metre consultation, and he will 
bring dates and times to a future meeting of the Community Council.  

Action: John Abbott 
� Councillor Salmon expressed concern about the retailers directly affected by the 

development.  Jon said that it was hoped to phase the demolition of the shops when 
their new permanent premises were available. 

 
For further information, please go to http://www.elephantandcastle.org.uk/business-and-
community/newhousingsitedevelopements/ or ring Zoe Simons on 020 7525 4919 
 

� In response to a resident’s question about the potential for the removal of the southern 
roundabout at Elephant & Castle, Jon said that negotiations were underway with TfL, 
who were the responsible highways authority.  It was possible that the roundabout 
could be removed by the end of 2009. 

 
9.  Adult Learning Opportunities: residents were invited to join leisure classes or practical 

classes provided by the Council.  The Head of Adult Learning asked residents to let her know 
if there were activities that people wanted not listed.  

� Mr Beedell asked if there was a metalwork class.  Dolly Naeem responded that this 
was not currently on offer, but she would look into it.  

 
For further information, please contact Southwark Adult Education, on 020 7358 2101, at  
adultlearning@southwark.gov.uk , or write to Thomas Calton Centre, Alpha Street, 
London SE15 4NX or go to 
http://www.southwark.gov.uk/YourServices/educationandlearning/AdultLearning/

 

http://www.elephantandcastle.org.uk/business-and-community/newhousingsitedevelopements/
http://www.elephantandcastle.org.uk/business-and-community/newhousingsitedevelopements/
mailto:adultlearning@southwark.gov.uk
http://www.southwark.gov.uk/YourServices/educationandlearning/AdultLearning/
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10. The Comprehensive Performance Assessment (CPA):  The CPA is a triennial 
 assessment focusing on: service delivery for the customer, partnership and value for money. 
 The assessment is required by law, and will result in the award of stars for performance, 
 currently 3 star.   The maximum score is 4 stars. 
 

A corporate assessment of the Council and a review of services for young people will be 
undertaken. 
 
For further information, please contact Becky Robertson (Corporate Assessment)on 020 
7525 7140 or Sophie Charro (review of services for young people and children) on 020 7525 
3950. 

 
11.  Police, Community Safety and Community Wardens:  Sergeant Boneofaith spoke for all 

the Safer Neighbourhood Teams: 
 East Walworth 

Problems raised at the Ward Panel included anti-social behaviour and drug dealing at Darwin 
Court, begging and anti-social behaviour in Coburg Road.  SNT operations had resulted in 
the recovery of 2 handguns, and five arrests.  Working with the Council, possession has 
been taken of 25 squatted dwellings, which are now available for letting to homeless families. 
Faraday 
Priorities included drug dealing and anti-social behaviour on the Portland estate, and street 
robberies and anti-social behaviour in the Walworth Road.  Anti-Social Behaviour Orders 
have been obtained for 2 youths.  Community work has taken place with young people. 
Newington 
Problems reported include difficulties on the Draper House, drug dealing on the Pasley 
estate and anti social behaviour in Mullet Way.  Moving patrols have been carried out with 
CESBO. 
 
Residents were reminded that Ward Panels (which set the priorities for the SNTs) needed 
more volunteers. 
 
There will be an event “The Big Chat” on Saturday March 1st  from 11am – 4pm at 
Avonmouth House, 6 Avonmouth Street, London SE1 6NX when residents are invited to 
‘Meet and Mingle’.  People from the refugee community, young people and businesspeople 
are particularly welcome. 
 
Statistics are available from www.met.police.co.uk, under the Safer Neighbourhool Team 
section. 
 
In response to a question by Mr Yuruten, residents have access to the Internet at public 
libraries.  For those who do not use computers, any SNT officer will gladly provide a print out 
of the relevant statistics. 
 
To contact Walworth’s SNTs, please ring:  

� 020 7232 6258 or 07766 443004 (mobile) for East Walworth Ward  
� 07843 065911 for Faraday Ward  
� 020 8721 2437 or 07920 233921 for Newington Ward 

 

http://www.met.police.co.uk/
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Community Wardens 
The Community Wardens aim to tackle anti-social behaviour, enhance social behaviour and 
encourage good environmental practice.  Current activities included a CCTV audit of the 
Brandon estate, joint patrols with police on the Heygate, providing additional youth provision 
on the Elizabeth estate, holding regular meetings with community groups, setting up a library 
on the Brandon estate and daily patrols with the police Schools Teams, concentrating on 
Walworth Academy.   

� Councillor Lauder asked how many Wardens were on patrol at any time.  The 
response was that there were two daily shifts of four people.  Resources are 
concentrated at the end of the school day, when the majority of anti-social behaviour 
occurs. 

� Mr Yuruten asked when the Wardens patrol.  The hours are: 
Monday    12 noon – 8pm 
Tuesday to Friday   9am – 10.30pm 
Saturday    10am – 6pm 

  The Wardens do not patrol outside these hours except at community events etc. 
� Norma asked why the Wardens wear a red jacket; this makes it hard to see them.  

The response was that the jackets were coloured red as part of the response to 
terrorism.  Currently the jackets are being redesigned. 

 
For further information about Walworth’s Community Wardens, please contact Paul Jeffery 
on 0207 525 5917 or go to http://www.safersouthwark.org.uk/Category.asp?cat=925 

 
12. Cleaner Greener Safer scheme for 2008-09: 
 Residents are invited to put in bids for environmental projects under the Cleaner Greener 
 Safer scheme.  A workshop will be held at the Aylesbury Day Centre (address above) on 
 Thursday March 6 2008, where residents can get help and advice in completing the 
 application form.  Completed forms must be returned to CGS Application Form, Public Realm 
 Projects Team, LB Southwark, 151-153 Walworth Road, London SE17 1RY by Monday 
 March 31 2008. 
 

Application forms have been circulated to community groups.  Members requested some 
information about the successful projects from past years. 
 
Resolved: That an item on the 2007-08 Cleaner Greener Safer projects be brought to a 

future Community Council meeting. 
 
For further information on the Cleaner Greener Safer scheme for Walworth,  please contact 
Tracy Dickinson on 020 7525 7385 or at tracy.Dickinson@southwark.gov.uk 

 
13. The Aylesbury Area Action Plan (AAAP): 

The regeneration of the Aylesbury estate has been preserved, despite the shortfall in the 
Direct Support Grant from central Government.  A partnership has been formed between 
Southwark Council and the Aylesbury New Deal for Communities (NDC) board.  Progress 
towards the regeneration of the estate will continue without delay; agreed funding has been 
arranged.  The NDC funding has preserved the work of the project delivery team, and the 
partnership between the Council and residents has been strengthened. 
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The preferred options for the AAAP will be reported to Council Assembly; and the 
consultation period will begin on February 19 when the report is published for Planning 
Committee, which takes place on February 26 2008.  A big exhibition of the options will be 
arranged.  When the options are finalised, a report will be brought to the Community Council. 
 
Councillor Gurling said that the plans for the estate were now becoming more real, and 
people should get involved, as the plans will guide the future development of the area. 
 
A number of questions were asked and/or comments made: 
 

� Councillor Seaton said that residents in East Walworth were part of the footprint of the 
AAAP, although not part of the Aylesbury estate, will those residents get information 
on the AAAP?  Mr Corbyn said that people had not received leaflets, particularly those 
on the Alvey estate. Tim Cutts provided a full response: A letter was sent to Alvey 
T&RA on 2 October advising that the council were consulting on the issues and 
options report and providing notification of the public exhibition held on October 19 
and 20. Following that, a newsletter outlining the AAP process and promoting the 
Issues and Options consultation was dispatched to every property in the AAP 
boundary on the 13/14th October 2007. Most of the East Walworth ward is not 
included in the AAP boundary, so not all residents of the ward would have received 
them. The Alvey T&RA has been included however, and leaflets were dispatched to 
Innis and Dunnico Houses which are part of the Alvey estate and fall within the AAP 
boundary.  

�  Councillor Seaton expressed concern as to the fate of those residents living on the 
periphery when the Aylesbury estate was demolished.  These residents should be 
informed personally. 

� Councillor Salmon said that the officers involved in past consultations on the 
Aylesbury had apologised.  The Leader had given assurances and a meeting was 
called very swiftly.  She hoped officers would use the opportunity to conduct 
interesting consultation events with residents. 

� A resident said that there have been two big exhibitions and advertising. 
� A resident said that Alvey, Kinglake and Surrey Square are affected by the Preferred 

Options.  There are 24,000 residents in the footfall of the AAAP.  The Creation 
organisation is only part of the scheme; how will residents relate to the process?  Tim 
Cutts said that Creation was set up to conduct regeneration on the estate, but the 
AAAP covered a wider area, including Burg Place. 

� Councillor Seaton suggested that periphery estate TRAs could be asked to appoint 
representatives to the Creation board. 

� Councillor Gurling said that officers have argued that the effects of regeneration will 
not just affect the Aylesbury estate.  Officers should ensure there are wider benefits to 
those on the outskirts of the Aylesbury estate 

� Councillor Bates asked how the regeneration process was going to be overseen. 
� Mr Beadell said he lived close to the Aylesbury estate; he asked how much of the new 

housing would be social housing and how much owner occupied.  He was told that of 
the current 2,700 dwellings, 2,200 are social housing.  After the regeneration process, 
there will be 5,000 new homes, of which 45% will be ‘affordable’. 

� Mr Clark said that people occupying 2 or 3 bed flats do not want to move to more 
expensive 1-bed flats. 



Minutes of the Walworth Community Council Planning meeting on February 13 2008   Page 6 

� Councillor Bates said that the new housing would be for both people who have been 
rehoused from elsewhere on the estate and people who want to move into the area.  
No one yet knows the final details of the scheme. 

� A resident said there would be 400 fewer social housing units.  Tim Cutts said that 
officers had tried to maximise the number of social housing dwellings, but a mix was 
needed as the privately owned housing will fund the building of social housing. 

 
RESOLVED: That the AAAP be brought to a future meeting of the Community 
Council, with reports from the planning policy & regeneration team, the Aylesbury NDC 
and from Creation.      Action: Annabel Sidney 
 

Information on the AAAP is available on the Southwark Council website at 
http://www.southwark.gov.uk/YourServices/RegenerationSection/AylesEstateRegen/ and the 
Aylebury estate regeneration site at http://www.aylesburyregeneration.org.uk/

 
14. The Walworth Road improvements update: 

Todd Strehlow said that most of the works on the Walworth Road had been completed.  
Outstanding projects included street lighting, benches, signage, some anti-skid treatments, 
thirty-eight bins needed to be installed together with racks for 57 bicycles.  There are loose 
fittings at crossing points; these will be replaced as part of the ‘snagging’ process.  £3.7 
million has been spent on road improvements to Walworth Road. 

� Norma and another resident raised concerns about vehicles cutting the corner from 
Manor Place into Walworth Road.  Todd said that consideration was being given to 
installing a bell shaped bollard on the corner 

� In response to residents’ concerns about safety, Todd said that officers were required 
to carry out monitoring of usage, speeds, journey time, incidents of crime etc  

� As part of the Street Management Plan, the Council will be working with retailers and 
businesses to ensure a quality refuse collection, street cleansing and recycling 
service. 

� In response to a question by Donna, Todd explained that the bus lane was blocked off 
because the signalling was not yet operational. 

� Councillor Lauder said that there were potholes in the crossings from East Street to 
Barclays Bank and from Somerfields to East Street; the wooden benches were 
already stained and cyclists were using the pavements as roadways.  Todd said these 
problems would be dealt with during the ‘snagging’ process. 

� Councillor Lauder said that retailers had lost takings due to the works.  Todd said that 
an environmental scheme of this size would necessarily cause disruption; efforts had 
been made to manage the scheme so that sections of road were finished off, rather 
than have the whole road up at once. 

� A resident said that cyclists were using the pavement because it was too dangerous to 
use the road.  Todd said that Southwark Cyclists were very supportive of the scheme. 

� A resident complimented the scheme; especially the white street lighting.  Would this 
sort of street lighting be expanded?  Todd said there was a borough-wide lighting plan. 

� Councillor Seaton commented that cars were drifting on to the pavement, as there is 
no differentiation between the road and the pavement.  Todd said that a risk 
assessment would be done on part of the pavements to see if street features could be 
used to block off the road.  Todd said that a blind person had done a walkabout on the 
pavements, and was very pleased with the design. 

http://www.aylesburyregeneration.org.uk/
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� Norma said that anyone standing on the traffic island opposite the library could be run 
over if a car passed a parked bus.  Todd said that he did not agree; the road was wide 
at this point, so there was enough room to allow cars to pass parked buses. 

� Mr Beadell said there was something like a panic button outside Somerfields; what is it 
for?  Tracy Dickinson said that the button was one of 13 talking CCTV points, which 
will be monitored 24 hours a day.  She will find out more and report back. 

� Mr Clark said that it was hard for pedestrians to see the lights at the junction of 
Penrose St, East St and Walworth Road.  Todd said changes to the cycle of light 
changes. 

 
For further information, please contact the Walworth Project Team on  020 7525 2179 or e-
mail walworth.project@southwark.gov.uk 
 

 
15. Annual bid to Transport for London (TfL) for road improvements: 
 David Moffat, from Southwark’s Transport Planning Unit, outlined the details of the annual 

funding application to Transport for London, which provides Southwark with its funding for 
transport improvements.  He referred to the May deadline for submitting the application to the 
Council’s Executive and invited residents and councillors to provide ideas for improving 
transport in Walworth. He also identified some of the categories and criteria that must be met 
for successfully bidding for funding.  

 
� Mr Yuruten asked if cyclists would be required to license their bicycles. David said he 

unaware of any plans for this to be put into place by Transport for London. 
� Councillor Gurling said that the bid needed to be sent to TfL by the end of April, which 

would limit the time available for a return to the Community Council for further 
consultation.  

� Councillor Seaton said there were problems with the roads by Manchester House. 
� Mr Crawford asked if ideas from previous years were carried forward.  David said that 

issues could be carried forward and would be considered as part of the funding 
submission. 

� A resident suggested that a bus route travel the full length of Albany Road. David said 
that this would be passed onto London buses that determine the any changes to bus 
routes. 

 
For further information, please go to 
http://www.southwark.gov.uk/YourServices/transport/APR.html 

 
 
Public Question Time 
 
¾ Mr Crawford asked if the current arrangements in Newington Library were temporary, and 

whether there are any plans to extend the library.  Awaiting response. 
 
¾ Mr Glue attempted to repeat the question he had asked at the previous meeting.  The Chair 

stated that his question was already asked and answered. Awaiting response. 
 
¾ Mr Clark said that the plans to make Mason Street one-way would mean there is more traffic 

in nearby streets. Awaiting response. 

mailto:walworth.project@southwark.gov.uk
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¾ A resident asked why gas inspections were still taking place on the Aylesbury estate when 

there are no gas cookers.  The Chair said that he thought there were possibly still live 
redundant pipes. Awaiting response. 

 
¾ A resident said that the red route along the Walworth Road towards Brixton should stop at 

Sullivan Square. Awaiting response. 
 

Members’ Decisions 
 
 RESOLVED:  (1) That Mr Richard Perrin be appointed to the Governing 
     body of Victory Primary School. Action: Pam Rayment 
    (2) That Mr Tony Tarrant be appointed to the Governing body 
     of Keyworth Primary School. Action: Pam Rayment 
    (3) That the proposed Disabled Person’s Parking Places for 

    Crampton Street and Harmsworth Street be approved for 
    implementation, subject to the outcome of any necessary 
    statutory procedures. Action: Hope Nabimanya 

The meeting ended at 9:30pm. 
 
Signed: 
 
Dated: 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 

Item No.  
Members’ 
decision 
 

Classification: 
Open 

Date: 
26/03/2008 

MEETING NAME 
Walworth Community Council 

Report title: 
 

Local Parking Issues 

Ward(s) or groups 
affected: 
 

All wards within Walworth Community Council 

From: 
 

Andrew Downes 

 
RECOMMENDATION(S) 

 
1. It is recommended that the disabled parking bays set out in the Appendix B to this 

report are approved for implementation subject to the outcome of any necessary 
statutory procedures. 

 
BACKGROUND INFORMATION  

 
2. This report presents proposals for a number of local traffic management schemes, 

which are matters reserved to Community councils for decision.   

3. The origins of the proposals are indicated in the annexed schedule. 
 
KEY ISSUES FOR CONSIDERATION  
 
4. The reasons for the proposed traffic schemes are set out in the Appendix B. 

5. The proposals are consistent with the policies set out in the draft Parking and 
Enforcement Plan, which in turn reflects the Council’s policy priorities as set out in 
the Community Strategy and the emerging Transport Plan. 

6. The proposals will support the Council’s Equal Opportunities Policy and will 
promote social inclusion: 

� by providing improved access for emergency vehicles and residents 
� for disabled drivers 
� increasing parking provision 
 

RESOURCE IMPLICATIONS 
 
7. Implementation of the proposals can be undertaken within existing budgets.  
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CONSULTATION  

 
8. Preliminary consultation of the occupants of properties directly affected has been 

undertaken where appropriate.  

9. Should the Community Council approve the item, statutory consultation will take 
place as part of the making of the Traffic Management Order.  A proposal notice 
will be erected in proximity to the site location and a press notice will be published 
in the Southwark News and London Gazette.  If there are objections the proposal, 
or a modified proposal will be re-submitted to the Community Council. 

10. The Head of Transport Planning (Regeneration Department) and the Head of 
Parking Services (Environment and Leisure Department) have been consulted on 
the proposals and have no objections.  

11. No Consultation or comment has been sought from the Borough Solicitor & 
Secretary or the Chief Finance Officer. 

 
 
 
BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS 
 

.Background Papers Held At Contact 
The draft Parking and Enforcement 
Plan 

 

 

Parking Section, 
Environment and Leisure 
Department 

Tim Walker 
020 7525 2021 

 
 
 
 
APPENDIX A 
 
Audit Trail 
 
 

Lead Officer Andrew Downes
Report Author Hope Nabimanya 

Version Final 
Dated 12/03/08 

Key Decision? No 
Date final report sent to Constitutional Support Services 12/03/08 
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Traffic Management Functions – Decision Making          APPENDIX B 
 
Matters reserved to Community Council, under Part 3H of Southwark Council Constitution, 2004-5. 
 
The following items are brought to the attention of Walworth Community Council on 26th March 2008 
 
Abbreviations:  DPPP Disabled persons parking place 
   CPZ Controlled Parking Zone 
 

Item  
Number 

Street Name Location Type of 
restriction 

Hours of 
operation 

CPZ Reason Origins of 
proposal

2146 Crampton Street  81 DPPP     

 
 
On approval, these items will be progressed to a statutory consultation so as to enable a Traffic Management Order to be made. 
 
These schemes are proposed by the Network Operations Planning Team, Municipal Offices, 151-153 Walworth Road, London, SE17 1RY. 
 
If you require any further information on the items please contact Hope Nabimanya on 020 7525 2165, quoting the item number. 

 
 
 

3

 



 
MEMBERS & EXTERNAL DISTRIBUTION LIST MUNICIPAL YEAR 2007/08 

WALWORTH COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
Note: Original held by Community Councils Development Team, amendments to Caroline Chalklin 

(Tel: 020 7525 7385 Email: caroline.chalklin@southwark.gov.uk) 
  
 

TO ALL MEMBERS OF THE COMMUNITY 
COUNCIL: 
Councillor Abdul Mohamed Chair                               1 
Councillor Lorraine Lauder Vice-Chair                       1 
Councillor Paul Bates                                                 1 
Councillor James Gurling                                            1 
Councillor Jelil Ladipo                                                 1 
Councillor Kirsty McNeil                                              1 
Councillor Caroline Pidgeon                                       1 
Councillor Jane Salmon                                              1 
Councillor Martin Seaton                                            1 
                            
OTHER MEMBERS: 
Councillor Fiona Colley                                          1    
Councillor Eckersley            1    
Libraries                                                                   6 
Local Studies Library                                             1 
Press: 
Southwark News                                                   1         
Evening Standard                                                  1        
South London Press                                              1        
 
MEMBERS OF PARLIAMENT 
Harriet Harman, M.P.                                              1 
Simon Hughes, M.P.                                             1       
 
Community Councils Development Officer 100 
 
Strategic Director of Legal & Democratic Services 1 
 
Debbi Gooch      1 
Legal Services, South House,  
30 – 32 Peckham Rd 
 
Valerie Shawcross  1 
GLA Building 
City Hall 
Queen's Walk  
London SE17 2AA 
 

 
EXTERNAL   
Geoffrey Banister 1 
Audit Commission 
2nd Floor, Central House, Town Hall 

 
.A.V.O. 1 
Hannibal House 
Elephant & Castle 
London SE1 6TE 
 
Chief Superintendent Malcolm Tillyer 1 
Borough Commander 
Southwark Police Station 
323 Borough High Street 
London SE1 1JL 
 
TRADE UNIONS 
John Mulrenan, UNISON Southwark 
Branch 1 
Roy Fielding, GMB/APEX 1 
Alan Milne TGWU/ACTS       1   
Tony O’Brien, UCATT 1 
 
HOUSING OFFICES 
Walworth Area Housing Office                             1     
 
One Stop Shop Walworth 1 
151 Walworth Road 
London, SE17 1 RY 
 
 

 
TOTAL DISTRIBUTION 150
 
DATED:   March 14 2007  
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 


	   
	            
	Walworth Community Council 
	8. Aylesbury Area - Regeneration – Martin Smith/Adeola Dada    (7.20pm) 
	9. Aylesbury Area Action Plan – Annabel Sidney/Tim Cutts    (7.10pm) 
	10. Elephant & Castle redevelopment – Jon Abbott      (8.10pm) 
	11. Stead Street redevelopment – Jon Abbott      (8.25pm) 
	Public Question Time           (9.00 pm) 
	MAP SHOWING LOCATION OF THIS COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING 
	 
	 
	 
	ADDITIONAL INFORMATION 
	Walworth Community Council Membership  
	Carers’ Allowances 
	 
	Deputations  
	 
	Exclusion of Press and Public  
	 




	Transport Assistance for Disabled Members of the Public  
	Wheelchair access 

	Turkish 
	 
	Walworth Community Council 
	Wednesday March 26th 2008 
	WALWORTH COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
	MEMBERS OF PARLIAMENT 
	2nd Floor, Central House, Town Hall 


	TOTAL DISTRIBUTION 150 



	WCC minutes 13 Feb 08 Main.pdf
	 
	Present 
	Faraday 
	Newington 
	Community Wardens 



	CC Local Parking issues March 2008.pdf
	Classification: 
	Date: 
	MEETING NAME 
	Andrew Downes
	RECOMMENDATION(S) 
	Lead Officer
	Dated
	Key Decision?
	Date final report sent to Constitutional Support Services





